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AMERICAN FEDERATION OF GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES
AFFILIATED WITH AFL-CIO

Council 222





August 29, 2007

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Acting Deputy Director, Labor and Employee





Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:   Demand to Bargain



--  FPM Voluntary Placement Program


I am in receipt of the memorandum sent August 28, 2007, to FPM employees regarding the subject program.


The memorandum does not include the additional language we agreed to accept in lieu of bargaining.  Therefore, we are exercising our right to bargain over the subject program.

The background of this matter is as follows:  On August 2, 2007, you provided me with an advance copy of the program, and asked if the Council would want to engage in formal bargaining.  On August 7, 2007, I advised that the Council would not seek formal bargaining provided certain changes were made to the program announcement.  On August 27, you advised that the agency was planning to proceed with the program, and I asked if the changes we had asked for in lieu of bargaining had been made.  You were unsure if the changes had been made, but agreed to send me an advance copy of the notice.  I received that copy on August 28 at 1:23pm, at approximately the same time that the program was being announced to employees.  The memorandum does not reflect the changes we agreed to in lieu of bargaining.
Please cease and desist from further implementation of the program.  Advise all recipients of the notice that the matter is pending negotiations.  Please send us a notice pursuant to Article 5 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement.  Please accept the following as our initial proposals:

1. Timeframe for Applications:  Employees will receive a minimum of one week to apply for the program.  All stated time for submission must include reference to the relevant time zone (i.e., received by 8:45a.m. EDT). 
2. Employee Qualifications:  Employees must meet the basic Office of Personnel Management qualification requirements for the position to which they may be reassigned.  

3. Notification of Reassignment:  Employees selected for reassignment will have a minimum of 48 hours to accept or decline;  no adverse action will be taken against an employee declining a reassignment.  For reassignment involving relocation, employees will receive a minimum of 30 days to report to the new duty station. 

4. Reassignments outside of commuting area:  Management shall provide reasonable Administrative Leave to accommodate reassignment (i.e. two weeks if the employee is accepted for reassignment to a different commuting area and relocates).  If the agency reconsiders its decision to provide relocation expenses, volunteers accepting reassignment will be notified and treated equitably. 

5. Voluntary Program:  No adverse action will be taken against any employee who chooses not to participate in the Voluntary Placement program. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter.  If you have questions, please contact Lisa Lowery at 865/545-4400 X160.

cc:  AFGE Council 222


Executive Board and Local Presidents
[image: image2.png]SR 50




